



Summer 1 2023

Welcome Back

We hope you had a good Easter break.

Spring Term

We had a very busy term. Years 3 to 6 have been learning Karate. Year 6 spent a week in Wales at Lledr Hall and had a wonderful time in beautiful Wales. Year 5, it will be your turn to visit soon and we will be sending more information out to you. The choir had a brilliant time participating in the Young Voices event at the MEN Arena. World Book Day was a huge success with lots of snuggly reading in pyjamas. The staff particularly enjoyed visiting other classes to share a book. Please see dates below for future events.

Goodbye and Good Luck!

We are very sad to have said goodbye to Miss Kinch. She will be missed. We wish her well in her new adventure and thank her for everything that she has done for St Philip's.

Industrial Action

We appreciate that the recent strike action can be disruptive and inconvenient. We would like to thank you for your support. There are further strikes planned this term and further details will be sent to you as soon as they are confirmed.

Upcoming Events

There are many exciting events coming up over the next few weeks. Year 4 will taking part in filming the construction of a 'living wall' with Blue Peter. We will let you know when this will be shown on television. We are working with Historic England, a local history tour guide (Emma Fox) and artists at Islington Mill to hold a History and Art event, based on a guided tour of the local area. You are invited along to see the results.

Date	Event
Monday 1st May	Bank Holiday
Tuesday 4 th May (8.45 – 9.30 am)	Parent & Carer Coffee Morning – please join us in the hall after your child has gone to class
Monday 8 th May	Bank Holiday (Coronation)
Tuesday 9 th to Friday 12 th May	Year 6 SATs (Breakfast Club – more information to follow)
Friday 19 th May (3.00 – 3.30 pm)	History Trail Project open event for parents and carers
Monday 22 nd May to Friday 26 th May	Year 2 SATs

Please do join us where possible - we look forward to seeing you.

School closes on **Friday 26th May** at 3.15 pm and reopens on **Tuesday 6th June**. Gates will open at 8.30 am and classrooms will be open at 8.40 am.